Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 27 October 2008 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Edward Kirk (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   Anne Stockdale, Sheila Cowell, David Brodie, John Lyon and 

         Barrie Gilliatt
IN ATTENDANCE:  
 Local Resident Mr C Morley

08/64   MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8 September 2008 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record subject to it being noted that the

                       contactees in respect of the bus shelters were Councillors Cowell

                       and Lyon  (08/53 2)).

08/65  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  Parish Council Website – the possible upgrading of the Parish Council website was discussed.  It was noted that the websites offered by the County Council were only passive whilst the Parish Council may require an interactive site.  A blog site might be the answer.

2)  The Vicars Cross – it was reported that work had been carried out to the surrounds of the cross.  It was hoped that the old post could be removed as soon as possible by the County Engineer and, ultimately, the damaged telephone box.  The Clerk was asked to pursue this.  It would also be necessary to attend to the lettering on the plinth which currently omitted the second dot on P.C.
It was hoped that the official unveiling would be on the afternoon of Sunday 23 October.  The Clerk was confirming this with the Lord Mayor’s Office and would inform all concerned accordingly.
08/66  ROAD ISSUES
Councillor Lyon reported on a conclusive response to the survey of Littleton residents with 90% being in favour of the initiatives proposed by the Parish Council who now had a mandate for future action.
The Parish Council were encouraged to note that the provision of bus shelters on Tarvin Road was imminent.  
It was agreed that Members of the Parish Council go to Backford Hall to meet with the County Highways Engineer in order to discuss the following issues:-

Tarvin Road/Littleton Lane/Hare Lane junction
Road Crossings 

Traffic Flow Statistics 

M6 Signage 

Bus Shelters - problems caused by lack of consultation with PC
White Line markings at A51 Littleton/Vicars Cross Traffic lights & Roundabout 

Littleton Lane & Grove Gardens Road Surface 

Subsiding Drainage Grids along the Littleton A51 (newly fitted when road was re-surfaced) 

Speed limit along A51 through Littleton 

08/67   PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council and reminded Members that it would be necessary at the next meeting to decide upon a budget for the ensuing year.  He also indicated that it would also be the time for the Parish Council to review its Risk Assessment and Declaration of Interest records.
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
08/68   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



248.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        22.50 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Oct     
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    28hrs @ £6.00          


                      168.00
5)  Harwood Partnership – Cross Surround



467.65
08/69   INCOME
1)  Barclays Bank – Interest – Aug




   38.01
                                

  - Sept



    
   36.90
                                             -  General



                1.78

08/70   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £5.32
08/71  CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Cheshire County Council:-
Waste & Planning – Parish Council Recycling Champions

Cheshire Matters – Sept 2008

Communities & Local Government – The Making and Enforcement of Bylaws
Chester City Council:

Letter from Chair of Standards Committee

Ethics and Standards Committee Annual Report

The Past Uncovered - Oct 2008 
Cheshire Association of Local Councils – Newsletter September 2008 
08/62  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the next meeting be held on
Monday 8 December 2008

08/63   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Remembrance Sunday – Councillor Lyon put forward a proposal that the Parish Council lay a wreath at Christleton.  It was acknowledged that some of the fallen were Littleton residents and agreed that the Chairman contact the Royal British Legion in this regard.
2)  Pavement Sign – It was noted that the advertising sign on the pavement outside 34 Tarvin Road had been removed following action by Enforcement Officer.

3)  Shooting Nuisance – following the report that residents had complained about guns being discharged in the area behind 86 Tarvin Road this had been investigated by the Enforcement Office and PC Busby.  It transpired that there was no planning violation.  PC Busby was to discuss the matter with the lady who had brought it to the attention of Councillor Sheila Cowell.
.
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